
 

To Members of the Senate Transportation Committee 

 

Senate Bill 63 came about after several people contacted me on the 
article that I have attached to my testimony.  After working with 
revisors and law enforcement we came up with a draft that would allow 
cities the opportunity to address this issue. Transportation network 
company drivers play a large role in keeping impaired drivers off the 
streets of our cities. 

 In my city, particularly in the entertainment district where sometimes 
on Friday and Saturday nights it can become very crowded and busy, 
these lights make it easy for a customer to find their ride. 
Transportation networks make it convenient for people to make the 
decision not to drive impaired. I respectfully request this committee to 
give favorable consideration to this bill. 

 

 

 

Senator Mike Petersen 

District 28 

 


